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Life in Faith 
Faith Immanuel Presbyterian Church is a welcoming community  

committed to worshipping God,  

growing in Christ, and, emboldened by the Holy Spirit,  

extending Christõs love, grace and mercy to all. 

 

òThen he said to them all, òIf any want to become my followers, let them deny them-

selves and take up their cross daily and follow me. For those who want to save their life 

will lose it, and those who lose their life for my sake will save it.ó- Luke 9: 23-24 

 
This past month in worship we have been considering what it means to be called 

as Christõs disciples. We have wrestled with the immensity of that calling and 

what Christõs claim on our lives means for us. The verses above remind us once 

again of the depth and breadth of that call. 

  

But what does it mean for us to deny ourselves to follow Christ today? We are 

not likely to be persecuted as our ancient forebears were. What would it mean 

for us to deny our own comfort and routine in order to extend the love of God 

in Christ to those who our ministry is missing. What would it look like to òdeny 

ourselvesó not just as individuals but together as a community? 

  

In the wake of our workshop with Paul Nickerson there have been some ideas 

advanced that will get us out of our comfort zones and into the community mak-

ing connections and friendships with the wider community. Making changes to 

the way we think about outreach makes change necessary and might stretch us 

and push us. But the real change will come when we are successful in welcoming 

new folks into our community. When we have new members our community by 

definition will change, it will look different, there will be different and new ideas 

about how things should be done. Are we ready to get out of our own way for 

the sake of the gospel? Are we willing to make significant and meaningful change 

in order to welcome others into Godõs promises? Are we willing to deny our-

selves in order to follow Christ in bringing a message of love and grace to a 
hurting world? 

  

As we move forward in the coming weeks and months with the help of our  

Vitality Coordinating Team I ask each one of you to pray on these very ques-

tions. I am convinced that with much prayer, with the support we have in one 

another, and by the grace of Christ Jesus all things are possible. Let us be open 

to the movement of the Spirit. 

 

Grace and Peace, 

 

 

Allison 

  



 

SESSION 
 

Class of 2019 

Shirley Cleaver 

Terry Hack 

George Hope 

 

Class of 2020 

Barb Dugan 

Rose Jewell-Jordan 

Jackie Webb 

 

Class of 2021 

Linda Graham 
Mike Legg 

Ginny Stimmel 

 

Clerk of Session 

Norm Diefenderfer 

DEACONS  
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Wendell Jordan 

Sherri Linn 

 

Class of 2020 
Bob Dash 

Barb Hablett 

Anita Klaboe 
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Mickey Hoffman 

SuAnn Tucci 

 

 

 

 

Dear Session members: 

 

On October 5-6, Allison and team of lay leaders attended a Reaching New 

People workshop presented by Paul Nickerson. We spent Friday evening and 

Saturday learning what the growing churches around the country are doing. Here 

is an overview of what we learned: 

 

Most churches practice what is called the 1955 attraction strategies . We stand 

at the front door and òwaitó for people to come to us. The old strategies  

include:  

¶ Community-side events like bazaars, bake sales and dinners 

 

¶ Traditional advertising like flyers, cups, pens, water bottles and coffee mugs 

with our logo 

 
¶ Tracking down inactive members and coaxing them to come back 

 

¶ Bigger and better signs and brochures 

 

In addition to the 1955 strategy, television news stereotype of minister and 

church scandals (recently Catholic Church) has affected the decline in church  

attendance. 84% of the general population of Pennsylvania does not participate in 

regular church worship or activities. 

 

Where is Faith Immanuel in its church life cycle? Most indicated we were in a gray 

area between what is called the maintenance stage  or the preservation 

stage. The final stage of this curve is life support  which our church does not 

plan to reach. 

 

We also discovered there is no quick fix or magic pill to alter this situation, but 

personal interaction is a key to reversing this trend and moving the church to the 

sustained health cycle.  

 

As Faith Immanuel we must leave the castle (church grounds) and go out  into the 

community and engage community residents. This is not evangelism; it is just en-

gaging people and inviting visibility of our church. Anyone/everyone can take part. 

As examples, here are some actions we identified: 

 

¶ Hold church group meetings at local places of business, like restaurants, coffee 

shops and other public meeting places. 

 

¶ Have some of our church activities in public parks, etc. 

 

¶ Build individual relationships with people before initiating invitations to come 

to church. Listening is an important part of this. 
 

¶ Assist our pastor in some of her functions to free up 20% of her time to allow 

her to be active in the community and to build relationships. This includes 

educating the congregation, the session, deacons, and others who 

will be performing some functions that the pastor used to do.  

 

 

 



 

MUSIC NOTES Caleb Flick 

Music 
 

At  
 

Faith  
Immanuel  

Chancel Choir  

Wednesday evenings 

at 6:30 pm  

 

Bells of Faith  

Immanuel  

Wednesday evenings 

at 8:00 pm. 

October was a big month for the Musical Ministries of Faith Immanuel!  Thanks 

to the generosity of Bob and Holly Dash, we hosted our Sixth Annual Consecra-

tion Sunday Concert welcoming the Vintage Brass, soprano Tammy Black, 

clarinetist Steve Christ, pianist Barb Buckingham and me, as well as a beautiful 9õ 

Steinway Concert Grand Piano in a concert of òAmerican Classicsó.  We were 

able to raise nearly $900! 

 
November 4 we will be welcoming back the Bell Choir in their first performance 

of 2018-2019 season. November 11 will feature a small time honoring veterans 

and remembering the 100th Anniversary of World War I. Then Thanksgiving  

favorites will round out the fall before Christ the King Sunday on November 25.  

I look forward to seeing you all for these special services! 

 

Caleb 

 

¶ Donõt just focus on unchurched  people, but all community members. 

 

¶ Engage interested members of the congregation in doing prayer walks to see 

our community through the eyes of Jesus and make us more visible to those 

who wish to serve. 

 

¶ Maintain constant communication with our current members and be aware of 

their special circumstances so we may assist and pray for them as needed. 

 

Encouraging members of our congregation to participate in a prayer circle, so 

when there is a special need, any one or all of these folks would pray for the  

specific situation. Some of the people suggested (but not confirmed) for this 

group are: 

Billie Hawk    Carolyn Souders 

Peggy Manning    Leafie Phillips 
Caleb Flick     Marjorie Key 

Pat Reidell     Shirley McLaren 

Mike Legg     Bonnie & Terry Hack 

 

We learned many exciting and helpful 2018 strategies to Reach New People  

and look forward to further discussing the implementation of these activities and 

answering any questions you may have.  

 

Sincerely, 

Ginny Stimmel, Chair 

Outreach Committee 

Reaching 
 

New  
 

People 
 



 SESSION HIGHLIGHTS  

Session took the following actions at the October Session meeting: 
 
1. Received Letters of Transfer for Dody Rish, Karen Shallcross, Linda and Michelle 

Beck, and Gordon and Sally Humbert.  They will be formally received sometime 

in November. 
 
2. Approved Rev. Spoonerõs vacation days off on Wednesdays, November 14 and 

21, and December 25 through January 3, 2019.  Pulpit supply is needed Decem-

ber 30. 
 
3. George Hope signed the transfer documents on October 10, 2018, transferring 

four (4) cemetery burial lots in Woodlawn Memorial Gardens on Locust Lane, 

Harrisburg, from John Stouffer of Bryn Mawr, PA to Faith Immanuel Presbyteri-

an Church as a gift.  At the September Session meeting, the session voted to 

accept the four burial plots and to offer them to members at no cost.   
 
4. Approved the following Mission Committee Projects: 

A. Pine Street Presbyterian Church Winter Shelter:  $1,500; 

B. Susquehanna Township School District Unfunded Lunches:  $2,000; 

C. Help support Calvary Independent Churchõs efforts to collect pill bottles for 

 local missionary doctor who helps bring medical supplies to Papua New 

Guinea.  

D. The committee would like to participate in the Samaritanõs Purse again this 

year.  This program provides shoeboxes filled with gifts to children in need 

around the world.  Members of the congregation can contribute a filled 
shoebox or money to pay for the shipping costs.   

E. Programs and Contributions identified so far 2019 include: 

 Hold a 3 Score Concert to occur after 1/19/19 to support contributions to 

 the Klaipeda Piano Masters, ($500); and the State Street Music Academy 

 ($1,000); 
 
 Hold a recognition and collection day for the Meals on Wheels Program 

 sometime in 2019; 
 
 Participate in One Great Hour of Sharing offering. 
 
5. In addition to Rev. Spooner, Elders Stewart Robinson and Terry Hack represent-

ed our church at the September 25 Presbytery meeting at Gettysburg Presby-

terian Church.  The next Presbytery meeting is at our church on December 4. 

At 9:00 a.m.  
 
6. Approved the Worship Committeeõs motion to replace the grand piano in the 

sanctuary with a superior grand piano selected by the piano replacement com-

mittee and that proceeds from the sale of the PIPC organ and additional funds, 

amount and account to be determined, would be designated to give the piano 

replacement committee a definite budget by which to seriously negotiate an 

acceptable purchase price from a reputable dealer, and that no funds will be 

used from the operating fund accounts. 
 
7. Property Committee will be looking at options for lawn care for 2019. 
 
8. The next Session meeting will be November 18 at 7:00 p.m. in the Library. 
 
Norm Diefenderfer, Clerk of Session 
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Highlights  



MISSION COMMITTEE UPDATE:  
 

THE IMPASTABLE DREAM : The Mission committee thanks you for your 

continued support of the òImpastable Dreamó to benefit the Perry County Food-

bank.  We will be collecting through Wednesday, October 31, so, itõs still not too 

late to donate!   

 

CROP WALK : On October 21st, Linda Graham walked in the CROP Hunger 

Walk on behalf of Faith Immanuel Presbyterian Church.  CROP Hunger Walks are 

interfaith hunger education and fundraising events sponsored by Church World 

Service and organized by CWS local offices across the U.S.   

 

A big thank you to Linda for representing Faith Immanuel and to all of you who 

supported her by donating to CROP!  

 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD : Once again Faith Immanuel will be  

participating in Operation Christmas Child.  We will be collecting shoeboxes filled 

with childrenõs gifts that will be delivered to children around the world. You can 

participate by filling a shoebox or donating money to pay for the postage of deliv-

ering the shoebox.  The cost of postage per box is $9.00. 

 

COMMUNITY AID DONATION BOX:   Don't forget there is a Community 

Aid Donation Box located in the church parking lot.  Contributing your gently 

used clothing helps both Community Aid and Faith Immanuel Church!  
 

THE MISSION COMMITTEE WELCOMES YOUR INPUT!    See any of 

the mission members with your comments/questions.  Mission Committee mem-

bers include Barb Dugan, Billie Hawk, Linda and Keith Graham, Bob MacIntyre 

and Ken Zimmerman.   

 

 

ON DECEMBER 4TH FAIT H IMMANUEL WILL BE HOSTING the 

quarterly Presbytery meeting. The meeting will begin at 9:30 am and continue 

into the afternoon until around 3 pm. We will need volunteers to help us host all 

of the commissioners and pastors who will be spending the day with us. Sign-up 

sheets are at the welcome center for all who are able to help. We will need peo-

ple to help attend the parking lot and answer questions as well as people who 

can direct visitors to coat racks, rest rooms, the sanctuary, refreshments, etc. 

The meeting will begin with a worship service for wholeness and healing. 

 

  

Focus 
 

On  
 

Mission 

Volunteers  

Needed  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WORSHIP SCHEDULES  

 

 
NOVEMBER 14 AT 10:45 AM ñPARLOR  

Novemberõs book is I Know Why the Caged Bird Sings by Maya Angelou. 

 

(Decemberõs book club date will be determined at our November meeting.) 

 
Decemberõs book is The Language of Flowers by Vanessa Diffenbaugh. 

LAY LEADERS FOR  

November   

 

  Questions, contact the church office at 717 -545-4631. 

USHERS FOR 

November  

4ñGeorge Hope and Pete Henning 

11ñRandy Knapp and Sue Skelly 

18ñShirley Cleaver and Karen Miller 

25ñGary Souders and Terry Hack 

Faith 
Immanuel 

 

NOVEMBER  

4ñDeacons 

11ñProperties 

18ñMission 

25ñCongregational  

       Life 

FAITHFUL 

STITCHERS  

led by Jackie Webb 

meets the 2nd and 

4th Tuesdays of each 

month at 1:00 pm in 

the library.   

4ñKelly Berry 

11ñCheryl Caplan 

18ñPeggy Manning 

25ñBarb Legg 

 

DECEMBER 

2ñWorship 

9ñStewardship 

16ñOutreach 

23ñNurture 

30ñDeacons 

SUNDAY  

NOVEMBER 4  

BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITY ñJoin us on Mondays at noon for study  

and discussion on the Scripture for next week's sermon! My hope is that by  

taking some time to look at the Scripture passage and discussing it with one  

another your experience of worship on Sunday morning will be deeper and more 

meaningful. This Monday, October 26 we will be meeting at 12 pm at  

Italian Delight . Join us for lunch and study. 

 

 

  



ELECTION DAY FOOD SALE ñNOVEMBER 6  

Faith Immanuel Presbyterian Church 717 -545-4631 

7:00 AM until sold out/close  

MENU:  

CHICKEN CORN SOUP ñ$8.00 a quart 

BEEF BARLEY SOUPñ$8.00 a quart 

CHICKEN SALAD ñ7.50 a pint 

 

APPLE CRISP 8 x 8 ñ$8.00 each 

PEACH CRISP 8 x 8 ñ$8.00 each 

 

PIES:   5 inch pies $4.50 9 inch pies $12.50 

PEACH CRUMB  

APPLE CRUMB  

BLACK RASPBERRY CRUM B 

BLACK RASPBERRY/PEAC H CRUMB  

CHERRY 

PUMPKIN PIE  

 

Election  

Day 

Food  

Sale 



  

WEDNESDAY FAITHFUL  
òAll meals seasoned with loveó 

 

THANKSGIVING FEAST  
 

November 14 at 12:00 noon in Shaffer Hall  

MENU:  

Turkey and Dressing 

Mashed Potatoes and Gravy 

Sweet Potato Casserole 

Green Bean Casserole 

Corn  

Cranberry Sauce  

Rolls and Beverages 

Assorted Desserts 

Sign up in the Welcome Center or call the church office by Friday, 

November 9, to let Debbie know if you will be coming.  

Join us for 

Lunch!  

 

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 25  

 
Join us after worship  

on Sunday, November 25  

when we will decorate  

the sanctuary and gathering area 

for the Christmas season.  

 

A light lunch will be provided.  

 

 

 

  MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  

Ladies Christmas Tea  

December 5  

Progressive Dinner  

December 15  

Hold  

the  

Date  



  

 Mission Project:   Samaritanõs Purse  

Operation Christmas Child    

In just 3 Easy Steps 
 

1.    Find a Shoebox  

 
2.    Fill with Gifts for a Girl or Boy (Ages:   2 to 4, 5 to 9 

 and 10 to 14) No candy or toothpaste.  

 
3.    A donation of $9 is critical to cover shipping and  

 other project costs.  Please make your check payable 

 to: Samaritanõs Purse and in memo indicate:   

 Operation Christmas Child.  

 

See table in Gathering Area for details.  

 

Any questions, contact the church office at 717 -545-4631 

 

 

Deadline for shoebox:  Sunday, November 11  

 

 
 

 
Operation  

 
Christmas  

 
Child  

 
 



 

  

Northwood  

Nursery School  

Of Faith  

Immanuel  

Presbyterian Church  

 

50+ Years of ABCs,  

123s and TLC 

 

Northwood Staff  

 

Nicole Evenhuis  

Director 

 

Aimee Hale  

Office Administrator 

 

Madison Stadler  

Teacher 

Suzette Rea  

Assistant 

 

Julie Stadler  

Teacher 

Anita Klaboe  

Assistant 

 

Jacquie Buskey 

Teacher 

Stephanie Teitelbaum  

Assistant 

 

 

717-657-0715 

 

northwoodnursery 

@live.com 

 

www.northwood 

nurseryschool.com 

 

NORTHWOOD NOTES 
NOVEMBER 

 

5 Little Turkeys  
5 little turkeys standing by the door,  

One waddled off, and then there were 4.  

4 little turkeys under a tree,  

One waddled off, and then there were 3.  

3 little turkeys with nothing to do,  

One waddled off, and then there were 2.  

2 little turkeys in the noonday sun,  

One waddled off, and then there was 1.  

One little turkey better run away, 

For soon will come Thanksgiving day.  

 

 

Northwood will close out the month of October and welcome November with a 

visit from the Lingelstown Fire Department.  Both fire men and fire trucks will 

come to visit and teach our students all about fire safety and community helpers.   

 

Northwood will once again show our appreciation to those men and women 

who have served our country.  Students will send love and support in the form 

of homemade cards! 

 

During the month of November, Northwood will team up with the Pennsylvania 

Food Bank to collect non-perishable food items for those less fortunate.  This 

lending hand activity opens the door to teach our students what it means to help 

others and support our community.   

 

Our students will come together this month and share in a òthanksgiving mealó 

at Northwood.  Parents will have an opportunity to volunteer their time or food 

item for our feast. 

 

As we talk about what it means to be thankful Northwood thanks Faith  

Immanuel for all their continued support.   

 

Nicole Evenhuis 

Director 

Northwood Nursery School  


